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Agenda Item 5f (Consent/Action) 
 

 

TO:    Local Agency Formation Commission 
 

PREPARED BY: Brendon Freeman, Executive Officer 
 

MEETING DATE: December 5, 2016 
 

SUBJECT: Time Extension Request: Big Ranch Road No. 6 Annexation to the 

Napa Sanitation District 
 

 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

Approve a time extension for the completion of terms and conditions for the Big Ranch Road 

No. 6 Annexation to the Napa Sanitation District for one year effective December 7, 2016 

extending to December 7, 2017. 
 

BACKGROUND AND SUMMARY 
 

On December 7, 2015 the Commission approved a proposal from a representative for two 

landowners requesting the annexation of approximately 1.6 acres of incorporated territory 

to the Napa Sanitation District (NSD). The affected territory comprises two entire parcels 

that are each partially developed with one single-family residence along with the adjacent 

public right-of-way portion of Big Ranch Road. The subject parcels are located at 2101 

and 2129 Big Ranch Road. The approved annexation was intended to allow the existing 

residences to remove their private onsite septic systems and connect to NSD’s public 

sewer service infrastructure. 
 

California Government Code Section 57001 requires a Certificate of Completion be filed 

within one year of annexation approval by LAFCO. This code section permits LAFCO to 

authorize an extension of time it deems reasonable for the completion of necessary terms and 

conditions. It has been the practice of the Commission to allow applicants a one-time 

extension of up to one year. The landowner has submitted a letter (Attachment One) 

requesting a one year time extension in order to complete the standard terms and conditions 

adopted by the Commission in approving the annexation. The letter states there have been 

unforeseen setbacks during the sewer main construction permitting process and that 

additional time is needed to complete all conditions of annexation. The requested time 

extension appears reasonable given the landowners are committed to the permitting process 

and public sewer service will be needed for the subject parcels. 
 

ATTACHMENTS 
 

1) Time Extension Request Letter from Landowner (October 26, 2016) 

2) Resolution No. 2015-16 



Attachment One



Attachment Two










